Committee on Faculty Affairs

Minutes of 12/12/07 meeting

Members (names of those in attendance in bold): William Behre, Terrence Bennett (chair), Adam Knobler, Deborah Knox(excused), Jeffrey Osborn, Cynthia Paces, Rebecca Li, Lee Ann Riccardi, Cindy Curtis, Dan Scapardine, Deborah Thompson, Jeanine Vivona (vice chair)

Discussion and Actions Taken (ACTION items for committee members in red below):

1. Approved the minutes of the meeting on 11/28/07.
2. Continued review and revision of the recommended procedures for Peer Observation of Teaching:

a. Appendix III: We agreed on a few additional minor revisions to these procedures (e.g., clarified that peer observation should occur no later than the semester prior to the application for tenure or promotion; added that the DPC is responsible for keeping a record of all official peer observations; clarified instructions for the pre-observation meeting; and added that the Dean has the responsibility of overseeing the quality of peer observation reports and consulting with the DPC if a faculty member’s reports fall short of expectations). With these revisions, we finalize the draft of this document.

ACTION: TB will amend Appendix III per our discussion and distribute to the committee and to the Provost for final review. TB will also draft a cover document to accompany Appendix III when distributed to the faculty for testimony.

b. Next steps: As early as possible in Spring 08, we will hold an open forum to solicit testimony from the faculty about the proposed procedures. We will then finalize our recommendations. Once the procedures have been finalized, we will identify any necessary changes to the Promotions Document. We may delay modification of the Promotions Document until new procedures for external review and grading have been finalized as well.

c. Disciplinary Standards for Teaching: Our work on the peer observation procedures and testimony heard at the 12/11/07 open forum on grading practices underscore for us the need for all departments and programs to develop disciplinary standards for teaching, which are a necessary foundation for the evaluation of teaching practices, including grading.

3. Timeline for Spring 08: We plan to begin the comprehensive review of SOSA at our first meeting of the Spring. We may form small teams to work on subtasks of our three remaining projects in light of the short time remaining to complete this work before the end of the academic year.
4. SOSA: CP informed the committee of two new issues:
a. Per CFA’s past recommendation, the SOSA committee has disqualified applicants who submitted incomplete applications, e.g., missing the Dean’s signature. By contrast, in the past, applicants were contacted and given opportunities to correct deficiencies in their applications. We anticipate some reactions to this change.
b. There has been a notable surge in sabbatical applications this year, following an increase in sabbatical funding with the new employment contract. As part of the SOSA review, CFA might review the sabbatical application format and procedures, and consider developing criteria by which to evaluate sabbatical proposals. Currently, proposals of three types are considered appropriate (substantial plan resulting in publishable results, activities to enhance teaching; and participation in a program leading to a terminal degree), but specific criteria for evaluating proposals are lacking.

5. Next meeting: 1/23/08. Happy Holidays, Everyone!

Respectfully submitted,

Jeanine Vivona

